Seat No: \_\_\_\_\_\_ Enrollment No: \_\_\_\_\_

## PARUL UNIVERSITY FACULTY OF SOCIAL WORK BSW, Winter 2018-19 Examination

	· ·	
Semester: 3		Date: 01/11/2018

Subject Code: 10193201 Time: 10:30 am to 1:00 pm

Subject Name: Communication Skills-I Total Marks: 60

#### **Instructions:**

- 1. All questions are compulsory.
- 2. Figures to the right indicate full marks.
- 3. Make suitable assumptions wherever necessary.
- 4. Start new question on new page.

#### Q.1 Do as directed.

### A) Vocabulary-Crossword Puzzle (Any 20 out of 22) (Each of ½ mark)

(10)

- 1. A body of persons appointed to hear evidence or judge and give their verdict.
- 2. A paper written by hand.
- 3. A building where an audience sits.
- 4. A den for small animals.
- 5. A man who wastes his money on luxury.
- 6. A person with abnormal habits.
- 7. A person who does not know how to read or write.
- 8. A drawing on transparent paper.
- 9. A geometrical figure with eight sides.
- 10. A heavy continuous fall of rain.
- 11. A government by officials.
- 12. A number of stars grouped together.
- 13. A person interest in reading books and nothing else.
- 14. A person who gambles or bets.
- 15. A person of good understanding knowledge and power reasoning.
- 16. A person who is always hopeful.
- 17. A doctor who treats children.
- 18. A game in which no one wins.
- 19. A man having no hair on scalp.
- 20. A disease which is spread by direct contact.
- 21. A group of girls.
- 22. A method which never fails.

# **B)** Write Meaning of the given idioms and use them in sentences.(Any 8 out of 9)

(08)

(Each of one mark)

- 1. Bell the cat
- 2. Brownie points
- 3. Apple of your eye
- 4. Dark horse
- 5. Be on cloud nine
- 6. A piece of cake
- 7. Heart of gold
- 8. Every cloud has silver lining
- 9. Beat the clock

### Q.2 A) Change the voice of the following sentences. (Each of one mark)

(08)

- 1. They are plucking the tea leaves.
- 2. The snakes ate the mice.
- 3. We will send the proposal shortly.
- 4. Rules must be followed.
- 5. An accident was seen by her yesterday.
- 6. Jen teaches me French.
- 7. Someone took my book yesterday.
- 8. I can solve this puzzle.
- B) Prepare a short dialogue between two friends discussing their hobbies

(05)

(07)

You know that you're doing something big when your company name becomes a verb. Ask Xerox. In 1959 they created the first plain paper copy machine. It was one of the most successful products ever. The company name Xerox grew into a verb that means "to copy," as in "Bob, can you Xerox this for me?" Around 50 years later, the same thing happened to Google. Their company name grew into a verb that means "to do an internet search." Now everyone and their grandma knows what it means to Google it.

Unlike Xerox, Google wasn't the first company to invent their product, not by a long shot. Lycos released their search engine in 1993. Yahoo! came out in 1994. AltaVista began serving results in 1995. Google did not come out until years later, in 1998. Though a few years difference may not seem like much, this is a major head start in the fast moving world of tech. So how did Google do it? How did they overtake their competitors who had such huge leads in time and money? Maybe one good idea made all the difference.

There are millions and millions of sites on the internet. How does a search engine know which ones are relevant to your search? This is a question that great minds have been working on for decades. To understand how Google changed the game, you need to know how search engines worked in 1998. Back then most websites looked at the words in your query. They counted how many times those words appeared on each page. Then they might return pages where the words in your query appeared the most. This system did not work well and people often had to click through pages and pages of results to find what they wanted.

Google was the first search engine that began considering links. Links are those blue underlined words that take you to other pages when you click on them. Larry Page, cofounder of Google, believed that meaningful data could be drawn from how those links connect. Page figured that websites with many links pointing at them were more important than those that had few. He was right. Google's search results were much better than their rivals. They would soon become the world's most used search engine.

It wasn't just the great search results that led to Google becoming so well liked. It also had to do with the way that they presented their product. Most of the other search engines were cluttered. Their home pages were filled with everything from news stories to stock quotes. But Google's homepage was, and still is, clean. There's nothing on it but the logo, the search box, and a few links. It almost appears empty. In fact, when they were first testing it, users would wait at the home page and not do anything. When asked why, they said that they were, "waiting for the rest of the page to load." People couldn't imagine such a clean and open page as being complete. But the fresh design grew on people once they got used to it.

These days Google has its hands in everything from self-driving cars to helping humans live longer. Though they have many other popular products, they will always be best known for their search engine. The Google search engine has changed our lives and our language. Not only is it a fantastic product, it is a standing example that one good idea (and a lot of hard work) can change the world.

- 1. Which event happened last?
  - a. Lycos released their search engine. b. Yahoo! released their search engine.
  - c. Google released their search engine. d. Xerox released their copy machine.
- 2. Which statement would the author of this text most likely disagree with?
  - a. Part of Google's success is due to the design of their homepage.
  - b. Google succeeded by following examples of others in their field.
  - c. Google wasn't the first search engine, but it was the best.
  - d. Google's success may not have been possible without Larry Page.
- 3. Which best expresses the main idea of the third paragraph?
  - a. There are lots and lots of websites connected to the internet.
  - b. Google created a better way to organize search results.
  - c. Many smart people have worked on search engines over the years.
  - d. Older search engines used unreliable methods to order results.

- 4. What is the author's main purpose in writing this article?
  - a. To explain how Google overtook its rivals
  - b. To compare and contrast Google and Xerox
  - c. To persuade readers to use Google for internet searches
  - d. To discuss how companies can influence language over time
- 5. Which statement would the author most likely agree with?
  - a. Google became successful because its founders were well-connected.
  - b. Google was the world's first and best search engine.
  - c. Google changed the world by solving an old problem in a new way.
  - d. Google's other products are now more important to its success than search.
- 6. What led Google to be the first choice of the people?
  - a. The way the site was not disorganized.
  - b. Their home page filled with news stories to stock quotes.
  - c. The home page filled with lots of search boxes and links.
  - d. The wait for the home page to be opened completely.
- 7. What is the question that the great minds had worked for a long time?
  - a. How to make the search engines load pages faster?
  - b. How will the search engine know which is relevant to ones search?
  - c. How to make Google more efficient and people friendly?
  - d. How to search words of the query of the people?
- 8. Choose the correct statement according the passage you have read.
  - a. Rivals had much better search results than Google.
  - b. Google became successful because its founders were well-connected.
  - c. Larry Paegie, is the cofounder of Google.
  - d. Meaningful data could be drawn from how those links connect.

### B) Rewrite the jumbled sentences in correct forms.

(04)

- 1. a/nine/stitch/in/saves/time
- 2. him/never/scold/his/parents
- 3. with a view to/bright/travel/to/future/making/people/many/abroad
- 4. The/wonders/Taj Mahal/of/one/the/world/is/of

#### OR

### B) Rewrite the jumbled sentences in correct forms.

(04)

(18)

- 1. a/she/brave/fighter/what/is!
- 2. How much/do /have/money/you?
- 3. had/unknown/remained/this/for centuries/place
- 4. the/begun/show/before/to the/had/we/entered/auditorium

## **Q.4 Descriptive writing in around 200 words.**(Each of six mark) (Any 3 out of 4)

- 1. Write a letter to the Principal of your school seeking permission for leave for one week.
- 2. Write a complaint letter to a publication house for being late in delivering your order on time.
- 3. Write a paragraph on "Education system of India"
- 4. Write an essay on "The Social Problems"